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Minutes 

BCCS PTO General Meeting 
Monday, August 12, 2024 @ 12 pm 

 
Call to Order  12:09pm 
 
 
Attendance   Kayla Miller*, Julie Christianson*, Amanda Beute*, Brittany Hubbel*, Hana Bielacyzc*, Carrie Holstege, Jessica 
Kunciatis, Katie Braun, Deb DeVries, Joe Warber, Principal King    

*PTO Board Members   
 
Review & Approval of Minutes from May 9, 2024 PTO General Meeting. Minutes approved. 
 
President’s Report- Kayla 

• Introduction of new principal- Mr. King. He’s excited to be involved and get the kids in the building as we start school! 
• Introduction of Julie Christianson as new PTO Vice President. 
• Carnival 

o This year’s carnival will be held on Friday, September 13, 2024. 
o We need to start working on a sign up genius, bounce house rental, dunk tank, face painting, contacting 

balloon guy, photo booth. Face painting this year will need to be broken up in to increments. It’s too much 
work for one or two people to do the whole time.   

 Kayla will start the sign up genius to go out in a couple weeks.  
 Julie will look in to bounce house- Jessica Kuncaitis might be able to get us a medium size one for 

free that will hold 5-6 kids at a time.  
 Check with Dana about dunk tank info from last year.   

o New ideas- petting farm- Amanda will check in to this idea. Make it a community event to get our school 
name out in the area- a big concern with this idea is lack of parking. Would the farmer across the way let 
us use his field? Have the playground open with playground attendants? Maybe some new games this 
year? 

o Food this year will be hot dogs again. Will probably do snow cones- those seemed to be missed last year. 
o Wristband rules for kids at games with no lines might need some clarification as a lot just want to do the 

game over and over again. Maybe make a 10 minute interval?  
o See if HS students want to volunteer to help at carnival to get some volunteer hours. 
o Sound system - need to check in to this so Steve has time to get it squared away and set up for us. 
o Go over last years prize list from Fun Carnival dot com. 

• Mum sale- We all agree that the mum sale is a great fundraiser to do again. Red Wagon called school today to ask if 
we were interested in doing again. They said we should do the fundraiser sooner in the fall rather than later as 
later they could run in to inventory issues. Last year we sold 326 plants- we should order more this year. Kayla will 
call them back. 

 
Vice President’s Report-  
 
 
Treasurer’s Report- Dana 

• Checking balance- $14,200  
• Disbursements- 3rd Grade- whiteboard tack from last year’s funds; Kindergarten- rug, pockets, walking rope; 

5th Grade- whiteboard; PTO for parade- candy from Costco, Amazon for decoration supplies, Oriental 
Trading for pencils. 

 
 
Secretary’s Report- Amanda 

 
Adjournment:  at 12:30pm 
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